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TITLE:  Resolution by ICCAT on the Clarification of the Stock Structure
and Boundaries Between the Swordfish Stocks in the Atlantic

(Transmitted to Contracting Parties: December 16, 1999)

NOTING that SCRS has indicated that the stock separation between the swordfish stocks in the Atlantic is based
on different sources of information, including recent genetic analysis;

NOTING that, in the context of the current scientific information, the stock structure and the boundaries between
the northern and the southern stocks are uncertain;

FURTHER NOTING that the SCRS in 1999 has recommended scientific actions to reduce these uncertainties;

RECOGNIZING the need for maximum correspondence between the biological units and the management units.

THE INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION FOR THE
CONSERVATION OF ATLANTIC TUNAS (ICCAT) RESOLVES THAT:

1 The Contracting Parties, non Contracting Parties, entities or fishing entities should support national and
international research programs in order to reduce the current uncertainties about the structure, mixing and
boundaries of the swordfish stocks. These research programs should, as recommended by the SCRS in 1999, be
based on genetic analysis, tag-recapture study and other techniques scientifically appropriate for this goal.

2 The SCRS should co-ordinate the efforts developed by the different Contracting Parties, non Contracting Parties,
entities or fishing entities and evaluate the results of the programs. The results of these programs for the
refinement of the stock structure and boundaries will be considered in the next swordfish assessment. 


